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October 14,201 1 

PARTIES OF RECORD 

Re: Case No. 201 1-00196 

Attached is a copy of a memorandum which is being filed in the record of the above- 
referenced case. If you have any comments you would like to make regarding the 
contents of the telephonic informal conference memorandum, please do so within five 
days of receipt of this letter. If you have any questions, please contact John Shupp of 
the Commission staff at 502664-3940, Extension 421. 
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INTRA-AGENCY MEMORANDUM 

KENTUCKY PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

TO: File: Case No. 201 1-001 96 

FROM: John Shupp, Team Leader 

DATE: October 14,201 1 

RE: Kenergy Corporation - Application for a Certificate of Public Convenience 
and Necessity to Construct a Replacement Branch Office Building 

A telephonic informal conference ("IC") was held in the above referenced case 
October 13, 201 1. A copy of the attendance list is attached. 

The purpose of the IC was to discuss issues related to an estimated $120,000 new 
1 I GHz microwave communication system which was mentioned in the Kenergy 
Corporation's ("Kenergy") response to Item 4 of the Commission Staff's First Data Request 
and in Item 2 of the Commission Staffs Second Data Request. Commission Staff was 
aware that the focus in the recently approved and closed Case No. 2011-003501 was 
Kenergy's microwave system which was being transitioned from a frequency of 2GHz to a 
frequency of 6GHz. 

Commission Staff inquiries and Kenergy's comments centered on the current 
Kenergy communication system which involves a 0.85 mile fiber optic cable connection to 
a Kenergy communications collocation point at a Big Rivers Electric Cooperative 
Corporation repeater radio site in Marion, Kentucky. Kenergy stated that the overland 
cable has been prone to damage and has proven unreliable in past emergency situations. 
If the new office building site were to use a similar arrangement of components, a non 
Kenergy-owned 2.5 mile fiber optics pole line would be required. Since the 
communications link involves a 1.86 mile direct line-of-sight path, Kenergy stated that it 
made the determination that it was reasonable to obtain a microwave system which should 
prove more reliable and more cost effective at two-thirds the cost of adding the alternate 
routing of fiber optics to the system. According to Kenergy, the frequency difference 
between the Marion Office link at 11 GHz and the overall system migration in two years to a 
frequency of 6GHz was not problematic, but actually an advantage for Kenergy. Kenergy 
further stated that the systems will interface with one another adequately, and the Marion 
system will be less expensive and will appropriately meet all the requirements of that 
office. And finally, Kenergy asserted that the overall 6GHz microwave system is more 
extensive and the components are more robust and more expensive, but the individual 
facility links at the higher frequencies are equally well suited, and more economical, for 
their individual application. There being no further questions or need for further 
discussion, the IC was adjourned. 

Case No. 2011-00350, Application of Kenergy Corp. for a Certificate of 
Convenience and Necessity (Ky. PSC Sept. 30,201 1). 
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